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June 2017 | Monthly Newsletter of the Lutheran Church of the Good ShepherdðReno, NV 

Shepherdôs Voice 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our Confirmands: 
 

Ella Burriss 
Matteo Ganchan-Romero 

Keely Haw 
Luke Hobson 

Haakon Minetto 



 
Especially if this is your first time at 
Good Shepherd, welcome!  May your 
worship today inspire and empower 
you for Christian discipleship this 
week.  We ask that you provide your 
name, address and phone number in 
the blue Friendship Register at the 
end of the rows.  We promise not to 
pester you. 
 
Child care is available in the nurse-
ry from 8:45amï12:30pm; however 
we welcome and encourage our little 
people to join us for worship!  Please 
reserve the rear seats for parents 
with small children and for latecom-
ers. Activity bags for kids are also 
available in the hallway. 
 
Assisted Listening Devices are 
available for those with difficulty 
hearing.  Please inquire at the 
Sound Booth. 
 
Whether you are here for the first 
time today, or have been here for 
ages, we want to help you navigate 
the information maze here at our 
church.   
 

 
Information Tables in the  
Welcoming Space:   
Here youôll find a lot of good infor-
mation that we donôt always report 
on in print.  This is also the place to 
look for signup sheets for various 
activities. 
 
Our website is at: 
http://www.goodshepherdreno.org. 
 
Are you on Facebook?   
Become a  fan of "Good Shepherd  
Lutheran,  Reno" and receive regular 
inspiration, updates, and connection 
throughout the week!  × 

A Reconciling in Christ  
Congregation  
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Cover Story . . . 
June 4 is Confirmation Sunday and we honor our 5 
new confirmands!  Itôs also Pentecost Sunday. 
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For Elizabeth Lenz 

 

Every good word has already been said, 

@ qnrd rgntkc ad m`ldc+ ñDkhy`adsg Qnrd-ò 

 

The Lenzes are many, and admirers close by. 

ñFqd`s K`cx+ò vd fhud xnt ` óg`mc-ô 

In June for your birthday, 

vdôkk bts ` ahf ohd  

 

~ Carolyn Chimits 

http://www.goodshepherdreno.org
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 A Message from Pr. Amy Lindeman Allen 

Hopefully youôve noticed that in the last few months that our weekly ñWhatôs Happening?ò 
has been updated to display our congregationôs welcome statement prominently on the 
back cover. These words of welcome may seem second nature to many of you who have 
felt welcomed and nurtured at Good Shepherd for a long time. And if thatôs the case, I 
hope that we as a congregation can celebrate that ï it means weôre living our welcome 
out! 
 
However, as someone who in the not so distant past was visiting a number of congrega-
tions, I can say that for a newcomer, understanding a churchôs sense of welcome is in-
credibly importantðand not just in a generic way. As a parent to (sometimes boisterous) 
young children, the first thing I typically look for in a churchôs welcome statement as a 
guest is their spoken and unspoken approach to children in worship.  
 
Of course most churches say that families are welcomeðbut what do they really mean by that? Must our girls sit at 
full attention? Or can our kindergartener doodle on a notepad? Is it acceptable for our children to nibble on goldfish 
during worship? Will they be welcomed at the communion table? What happens if William makes a noise? Wanders 
away? Where can I change his diaper? These are all questions I ask within the first 60 seconds I step into a worship 
space. And my eyes and my attention are rapidly assessing my surroundings to gain the answers.  
 
This is my experienceðand families with young children actually are fully welcomed in many Lutheran churches. And 
so, while I cannot speak from experience for the many other people whom our welcome statement addresses, I can 
imagine the importance of both hearing and experiencing an authentic welcome in our midst. This is especially true 
for those who have learned by experience that they are not always truly welcome in a churchðeven when the doors 
read ñAll are welcome.ò 
 
This is part of why we as a congregation voted five years ago to become a Reconciling in Christ congregation, affirm-
ing, as our welcome statement says, ñWe want to be clear that we welcome lesbian, gay, bi-sexual, and transgender 
persons to participate in the life of the congregation.ò This specific affirmation is a part of our best effort to offer a full 
and complete welcome for all Godôs children at Good Shepherd. And, I believe, it is an important part of being au-
thentic Christian community together.  
 
Therefore, in an effort to remain consistent with the goal of inclusive welcome that we affirmed five years ago as a 
congregation, the time has come to update our welcome statement. Reconciling Works, the parent organization that 
Good Shepherd partners with in being a welcoming and affirming congregation has transitioned from the LGBT acro-
nym to the use of LGBTQ to better reflect the diverse array of Godôs beloved who have non-heterosexual orientations 
and non-cisgender (a gender that does not correspond to their birth sex) identities.  
 
The new acronym represents Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, and Queer people. The truth is that the diversity 
of Godôs children in gender and sexuality can and does expand well beyond these five identifiers, and so you may at 
times have encountered a much longer acronym to denote the same community(ies) to whom we seek to offer our 
explicit welcome. However, for now at least, Reconciling Worksðand so the Good Shepherd Reconciling in Christ 
teamðhas made the practical move towards greater inclusion by adding the word ñQueer,ò which can be used as an 
umbrella term for the broader community, while balancing a desire to not create an unmanageably long acronym that 
may still leave some people out.  
 
If you are interested in learning more about this shift and the histories of the specific terms in the LGBTQ acronym, 
there is a short pamphlet published by Reconciling Works available both online and on our Welcome Table entitled, 
ñLutheran Introduction to Our Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, & Queer Neighborsò (http://bit.ly/2qBDU9m). You 
may also appreciate the article, ñWhat do all the letters mean anyway?ò available online at: http://bit.ly/2rcfBkV.  And, 
of course, Pastor Erik, myself, and our Reconciling in Christ (RIC) team chairs, Kent Kubista and Rachael Pitts, are 
more than happy to talk about any questions you may have. In fact, weôd be more than happy to talk to you about 
joining the RIC team as well as a way of living into our intentional welcome! 
 
The important thing to remember is not really the acronym at all, but rather, that people are more important than defi-
nitions. And, as Reconciling Works reminds us, ñAll we really need to know about a person to welcome them is their 
name.ò  
 
Grace and Peace,  
Pastor Amy 

 

http://bit.ly/2qBDU9m
http://bit.ly/2rcfBkV
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Holy Communion is celebrated at all worship services unless noted 
 

7:30am Worship for earlybirds       
9am Contemporary / Family worship with band 

11am Traditional liturgical with choir 

 
 

June 4  Day of Pentecost!   
 Regular worship at 7:30am 
 Confirmation Worship at 10am with Holy Communion,  
      band and choir 
  

    Affirming their Baptism this Sunday: 

 
%ÌÌÁ "ÕÒÒÉÓÓ 
-ÁÔÔÅÏ 'ÁÎÃÈÁÎ-2ÏÍÅÒÏ 
+ÅÅÌÙ (Á× 
,ÕËÅ (ÏÂÓÏÎ 
(ÁÁËÏÎ -ÉÎÅÔÔÏ 
 

 
Our choir concludes their season this          
Pentecost Sunday.  Be sure to  share a heartfelt 
ñthank youò  with them following worship.  We ap-
preciate the leadership that they provide for our 
worship and the beautiful sounds we get to experi-
ence each week!  We look forward to their return in 
the fall.  Thank you Jennie Tibben for your         
direction. 

 
June 11   Holy Trinity Sunday 
 
June 18   Pentecost 2 | Happy Fatherôs Day 
 
June 25   Pentecost 3 

By Deanna Gaunt 
Director of Worship 

Thank you to those who have agreed 
to serve on the following teams: 
 
New!  Mutual Ministry Team 
¶ Irene Heinemeier 

¶ Beverly Hennen 

¶ Karen Hensel 

¶ Vic Williams 

¶ Tim Dean 

¶ Dolly Keller 

 
New!  Nominating Team 
¶ Lou Mendes 

¶ Barbara Reese 

¶ Barbara Gruenewald 

¶ Deanna Gaunt 

¶ Pastors Erik and Amy 

 
New!  Long Range Planning Team 
¶ Larry Beermann 

¶ Glennis Bishop 

¶ Knute Knudson 

¶ Paul Brosy 

¶ Diana Welmerink 

¶ Becky Erdmann 

 
Endowment Fund Board 
¶ Larry Struve, Chair 

¶ Bob Olson 

¶ Bill Kolton 

¶ Lynn McLellan 

¶ Soren Lancaster 

¶ Lou Mendes, Treasurer 

¶ Deanna Gaunt 

¶ Pastors Erik and Amy 

I had been teaching my three-year old 
daughter the Lord's Prayer . . . 

for several evenings at bedtime,  
she would repeat after me the lines from the prayer.  

Finally, she decided to go solo.  
I listened with pride as she carefully enunciated  
each word right up to the end of the prayer:  
"Lead us not into temptation," she prayed,  

"but deliver us some E-mail.  
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Faith Formation, from Spring to Summer! 
 
We have ñwrappedò on another semester/year of learning 
with Kidsô Community, Youth Groups, and Adult groups, 
and it was a great year together. I (Shaun) am so thankful 
to our dedicated teachers and facilitators, those who 
taught weekly from August-May (Emelie, Becky, Dawnn, 
and Cara) and to those volunteers that popped in to help 
and lead with kids and adults along the way.  
 
And, thank you to kids and parents for showing up so 
strong as part of the end-of-the-year presentation on May 
21st, as we taught and shared about the Promise of the 
Holy Spirit to us all. Blessings to you! 
 
As we launch into summer, our faith formation program-
ming will take the form of events and camps and inten-
tional time together. Join us! Make this Summer of 2017 a 
time of growth for your Spiritual Life, and help us call one 
another together to grow in community too.  

 By Shaun OôReilly 
Director of Faith Formation 

Invitation to Adult Bible Classes 
 

Tuesdays | NoonðJoin this Bible class led 
by the upcoming Sundayôs preaching pastor at 
noon on Tuesdays in the Ministry Center.  Feel 
free to bring your lunch. The coffeeôs on us.   

 
Thursdays | 3pmðHere is another oppor-
tunity to study Godôs Word with this self-led 
group.  Join us on Thursdays at 3pm in the 
Ministry  Center.  All are welcome!  

Middle and High School: 
We are pumped for camps this Summer!  
 

Middle School 

 

SHALOM CAMP -- entering 7th-9th Grade, July 16ð21 
We gather with teens from our Synodïïall over Northern California and 
Northern Nevadaïïand experience the week together. Rock climbing, 
high ropes, crafts, songs, nature time, learning, food times, and more.  
 

High school 

 

We are hanging out & camping  
August 18ð20.  
Aug. 18th - Aces Game, then overnight-
ing at the church. Saturday morning, 
weôre off to the mountains for hiking, fun, 
food, Godôs Country! Worship on Sunday 
morning, Aug. 20th will be at the campsite.  

 

 

Adults 
We have Tuesday/Thursday bible studies 
and a few ongoing book clubs. Contact 
Shaun at shaun@goodshepherdreno.org for 
more info on being involved this summer.  

Kids Community raised $511.65 
from their offerings which  

were designated to our Building Fund.  
Great job Kids! 

Vacation Bible School 

 

Kids entering Kindergarten through 6th grade are invited 
to grow with us on the quest to learn and play, from 9am -
12pm daily.  Each day will include exciting learning ad-
ventures focused around seeing Godôs love in Jesusô time 
and reaching into our time here and now. This unforgetta-
ble fun is experienced through stories, songs, crafts, 
games, snacks, and service!   
 
Information and registration (only $20) are up on the 
Good Shepherd website. All friends and family members 
are completely welcome! And, we have scholarships for 
anyone that needs one.  
 
*We would love and appreciate any volunteer help with 
this important week for our congregation. Please be in 
touch if you can help - there are SO many different ways 
to serve with this event!*  (contact Shaun at 
shaun@goodshepherdreno.org) 

mailto:shaun@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:shaun@goodshepherdreno.org


Shepherdôs Voice, June 2017, page 6 

 

Hearts & Hands Quilters 
Mon., June 5 & 19, 9:30-1pm, Shepherd Hall 

For more information, contact Sue Landrith at (775) 425-1751   
or landlsjj@charter.net. 

 
RIC Team Meeting 

Tuesday, June 6, 10:30am, Ministry Center 
 

Gal-leluias Summertime Picnic Potluck 
Thursday, June 8, 6pm in Shepherd Hall 

 

Join us as we kick off the 
summer with a Summertime 
Picnic Potluck (inside Shep-
herd Hall, with air condition-
ing, and no ants or any 
breezy wind to mess up your 
hair!)  Bring your favorite 

summer time food (think smaller portions!) and we will share 
some Sangria, wear our sun hats, and play some fun games!  
Debbie    Leone and Deanna Gaunt are hosting if you have 
questions.   
 
If you are wondering who the Gal-leluias are:  this group be-
gan as the ladies who went to the Womenôs Retreat in Tahoe 
last October but we have opened it up to any ladies who 
would like to attend!  You can also bring a friend if you like!  
We love to meet new people! 
 
Please RSVP if you can attend although we are going to plan 
for 20 ladies. We are very goal oriented.  Please donôt let us 
down!  Sign up at the Welcoming Space table or email 
staff@goodshepherdreno.org and let us know what youôre 
bringing. 

 
Assisting Minister Workshop 
Sunday, June 11, 10am 

Do you have a gift for singing? Have you ever wondered 
about being an assisting minister?  Join us on June 11 for a 
workshop to learn how to serve as an assisting minister.  All 
current assisting ministers are encouraged to attend along 
with those who are considering it.  For more information, 
email Deanna Gaunt at deanna2@goodshepherdreno.org. 

 

Justice Huddle 
Tuesday, June 13, 5:30-7:30pm 

The group will be meeting at Irene Heinemeierôs house this 
month.  For more information or directions to Ireneôs house, 
contact Pr. Amy  Allen at PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org. 

 

Rebekah Circle 
Wednesday, June 14, 1pm 

This is the last meeting until the fall!  Join us!  For more infor-
mation on what to bring, contact Barb Reese at 677-4030. 

Womenôs Coffee Club 
Friday, June 16, 9:15am at Biboôs Coffee 
Bibo's - take two!  Since the UNR graduation caused 
a last minute change in venue, the Coffee Club will 
meet at Bibo's (945 Record St. by the UNR campus) 
on Friday, June 16 at 9:15 am.  To be added to the 
Coffee Club email reminder list, contact Kristin Les-
sard at klessard775@gmail.com (note NEW email 
address). 

 
ñBegin Foreverò - A Musical & Dinner 
Friday, June 16, 6pm, at Good Shepherd 

We are hosting a high school youth group touring-
performing choir from Bethel Lutheran Church in Cu-
pertino, CA. This 10+ Member Group is touring a new 
musical entitled "Begin Forever." It features music 
and drama compiled by Common Group (the youth 
group) members and their director, Katlynn Hoe-
gel.   From their materials: "Begin Forever reminds 
us that we are created unique and with a purpose. It 
also reminds us of the awesome life God has in store 
for each of us, now!"  The performance is at Good 
Shepherd on Friday, June 16th.  We're serving din-
ner for you ($5 or whatever you can donate) at 6pm 
and the show starts at 7pm! A free will offering will be 
received and everyone is welcome to attend. Bring a 
friend!  Please sign up in the Welcoming Space so we 
can plan for dinner! 
 

Hikers at Truckee River Dam 
Saturday, June 17 

For more information, contact Hiking Team Leader 
Lisa Mays at NVfirechick@me.com or 775-745-0840. 

 
OWLS Dinner 

Wednesday, June 21, 5pm, at Macaroni Grill 
For more information, email Linda Fearnley at 
lfearnley209@gmail.com. 
 

Matthew 25 Team Meeting 
Wed., June 21, 7-8:30pm, Ministry Center 
For more information, email Pr. Amy Allen at          
PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org. 
 

Garden Clean Up Day 
Saturday, June 24, 8:30am 

For more information, see the Garden Helpers Needed 
article on page 12. 
 

RIC Team Book Club 
June 28, 6:30pm 

This month the club will be reading To Drink from the 
Silver Cup.  All are welcome.  For more information, 
read the article on page 7. 

mailto:landlsjj@charter.net
mailto:staff@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:deanna2@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:klessard775@gmail.com
mailto:NVfirechick@me.com
mailto:lfearnley209@gmail.com
mailto:PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org
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My church history is messy.  I come from a place where, if congregation  
members didn't like something about their church, they'd form a new church.  
And another new church, and once, even a new synod.  As a child, I remember 
thinking that church is a place where conflict ends relationships.  As you can 
probably also imagine, as a young adult, these experiences kept me from seek-
ing a church community--for a long time. 
 
And then, I found Good Shepherd.  You have taught me that church is a place 
where love and belonging and disagreement can coexist.  This last congrega-
tional meeting is, for me, an example of that.  In discussing the Giles property*, 
we shared hopes for our future, dreams about ways we could use the property, 
including how this might make worship easier for our senior members and more 
welcoming to guests. 
 
We envisioned the possibility of renting the property to non-profits, and shared 
concerns for the financial impact this decision could have. 
 
Dreams for the future were coupled with the wisdom of our history, culminating 
in a vote to allow us to move forward in the process of securing an offer, on 
which the congregation would vote. 
 
All of this was done in love and discernment, and I left, energized and grateful to 
be part of such community--regardless of the outcome on the Giles property.   
 
In Christ's Love,  
Nicole 

2017 Governing Board 
 

¶ Ron Lembke, President 

       ronlembke@gmail.com 
 

¶ Lou Mendes, Treasurer 

       lounkaren@aol.com 
 

¶ Lori Bigham, Secretary 

       lbigham@bighamconsulting.com 
 

¶ Nicole Guyette, Member at Large 

       guyetten@gmail.com 
 

¶ Denise Kolton, Member at Large 

       bdKolton@gmail.com 
 

¶ Mel Cone, Member at Large 

       melcone@melcone.com  

By Nicole Guyette 
Governing Board Member 

 

Good Shepherd is proud to be part of Reconciling in Christ, a nationwide effort to reach 
out to the LGBTQ community.  We understand that part of outreach is education, and 
with that in mind, Good Shepherd has launched a book group.  The first gathering was 
May 24

th
.  The plan is to meet on the last Wednesday of each month, 6:30 to 8:00 pm.  

Pastor Amy is leading the discussions.   
 
All are welcome to join the book group.  Because outreach is one of the goals, the 
group has chosen to meet at a ñnot-churchò site.  Elaine Alexander has graciously of-
fered the conference room at her office, 448 Hill Street.  Thatôs not far from church, at 
the corner of Hill and California.  The next gathering will be Wednesday, June 28

th
 

at that location, 6:30pm. 
   
The first book chosen was I Must Resist, Bayard Rustinôs Life in Letters.   Most peo-
ple remember Bayard Rustin as a civil rights leader.  He was indeed a master strategist 
and tireless activist who was the organizer of the 1963 March on Washington.  He was 
an influential adviser to Martin Luther King Jr.  He embraced nonviolence and was a 
conscientious objector during World War II.  The thing most people do not know is that 
Rustin was an openly gay man during a fiercely homophobic era.  For this he was de-
nied the recognition he deserved, even among his own people in the struggle for racial 
equality.  The book is an edited collection of his letters to the major progressives of his 
day, in addition to some personal correspondences. 
 
For June, the book group will read To Drink from the Silver Cup, by Anna Redsand.  
This is a story many can relate to, about a woman who left the church because of her 
sexual identity.  A new book will be chosen each month, but not to worry, there are no 
quizzes or term papers, so finished with the reading or not, come, and invite a friend.  
For more information, contact Pastor Amy at PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org.   

* This is the building/house at 527 California Avenue that was once the churchôs 
parsonage/offices.  It was sold to Mr. Giles in the late 1990s. 

mailto:ronlembke@gmail.com
mailto:loukaren@aol.com
mailto:advantagedolls@sbcglobal.net
mailto:guyetten@gmail.com
mailto:bdKolton@gmail.com
mailto:melcone@melcone.com
mailto:PrAmy@goodshepherdreno.org


Haakon Minetto, Aiden Pritchard, Seth Mueller, Charlie Meredith Lena  Minetto 
Becca Allen 

Dave Gaunt 

Pr. Erik Allen 

Shaun OôReilly 

Steve Hedrick 

Above:  Raeul 

Below:  Todd Mauldin 

Rhea Agpaoa and Margaux Mauldin  



Thank you Good Shepherd! 
Together we raised over $1200 for Youth Ministry summer 

programs like Shalom Camp, VBS and Senior High camp 

Sg`mjr sn ntq óu`qhdsxò odqenqldqr `mc ntq ld`k oqdo`qdqr- 
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Itôs the season of resurrection in the church year, 
and we are pleased to announce that Lutheran 
Advocacy in Nevada is not dead, but back in a 
new way.  We were last known as LEAN, for Lu-
theran-Episcopal Advocacy in Nevada.  That en-
tity has been replaced with a new, all-Lutheran 
effort.  We kept the acronym LEAN, but weôve ñre
-purposedò the name to stand for LUTHERAN 
ENGAGEMENT and ADVOCACY IN NEVADA.  
We wanted to bring ñengagementò into it, to high-
light the fact that everyone ð including folks at 
Good Shepherd ð is invited to do advocacy and 
to be an engaged citizen.  We Lutherans have 
such a great tradition, dating back to Martin Lu-

ther, of speaking out in the public square in order to hold accountable those 
in authority.  LEANôS mission is to educate and equip every parishioner in 
Nevada to advocate for issues they care about.   
 
Lutheran Engagement and Advocacy in Nevada has a lobbyist at the legis-
lature, just as our predecessor organizations did.  Mr. Allan Smith is right 
now working through the last frantic days of the Legislative Session, which 
is scheduled to end on May 31.   Allan was the lobbyist for Religious Alli-
ance in Nevada (RAIN) until it ceased operations last year.  In that capacity, 
he provided a unified voice for Presbyterians, Methodists and Catholics as 
well as Lutherans and Episcopalians.  Allan has become familiar with the 
Lutheran Social Statements and supports LEANôs commitment to base all 
policy positions in the Social Statements.   
 
Allan is Presbyterian, and before retirement oversaw the award-winning 
legislative website to which LEAN has often referred.  He has a deep under-
standing of the legislative process, and will be an enormous asset to LEAN 
as we move into the future. 
 
At present, the Policy Board of Lutheran Engagement and Advocacy in Ne-
vada consists of Pr. Diane Drach-Mienel, (Christ the Servant, Henderson), 
Chair; Vic Williams, Vice-Chair, members Pr. Mike Patterson (Gift of Grace, 
Fernley), Dr. Ed Cotton, and Sheila Freed.  LEAN is anxious to add new 
people to the Policy Board, especially people from the south.  A secretary 
and treasurer are needed. If youôre interested in helping the LEAN team or 
know of someone who would be a good fit, please let Sheila, Vic or one our 
pastors know. 
 
We hope that engagement will be the hallmark of the new LEAN.  To that 
end, we plan to: 

¶ Host and facilitate workshops and trainings throughout the state to 
enable parishioners to learn about the issues. 

¶ Publish monthly newsletter items highlighting activities and calling 
for action by parishioners. 

¶ Maintain an active and up-to date website: www.leanforjustice.org/   

¶ Identify at least one resource person in each parish to lead educa-
tion and advocacy, and to work with the Policy Board to identify is-
sues of concern.    

 

¶ Coordinate with ELCA Church-
wide on their advocacy           
initiatives. 

¶ Use Facebook for immediate 
communication and calls to ac-
tion. 

 
Though the next Nevada legislative 
session isnôt until February 2019, 
thereôs plenty of planning and short-
term advocacy, planning and outreach 
to accomplish in the meantime.  
 
For information on how to Engage in 
Advocacy, please send an e-mail to 
leanforjustice@gmail.com with your 
contact information and a LEAN repre-
sentative will get back to you.  

=/,* ,2/ ?"r/10 p 

?r+!0 H2&)1"/0] 
 
Wow!  A heartfelt THANK YOU to 
our congregation. 
 
Your support and generous financial 
donations towards shipping our quilts 
to Lutheran World Relief are ñSEWò 
appreciated. 
 
Our sincere gratitude, 
Hearts & Hands Quilters 

mailto:leanforjustice@gmail.com
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By Rachael Pitts 
 
Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd sent the Pastors and some voting 
members (Shaun OôReilly and Andrew and Amanda Palmer) to participate in 
the yearly synod assembly in Fresno, held at the Doubletree Hilton. The syn-
od includes Northern California and Northern Nevada. The theme of the con-
ference was We are Church Together: Telling our Stories. 
 
I was impressed by the good works that Lutherans do, particularly Lutheran Social Services, Lutheran World Relief, and 
the ELCA World Hunger Program. Many dollars and volunteer hours go into these efforts. 
 
New to Nevada, I had the privilege of attending as a voting member, and staffing the table for the Reconciling Works 
Chapter. This organization promotes safety, education, and advocacy to welcome all of Godôs children into the Lutheran 
family. The table provided pamphlets and information about the chapter, and the process a Lutheran church may pursue 
to become a Reconciling in Christ (RIC) congregation. A lot of information was distributed in this way. There were also 
two sessions held in one of the salons: Why Reconciling in Christ?, and Weôre Reconciling in Christ, Now What? It is big 
news that more Lutheran churches are choosing this path every year, to become more welcoming organizations to 
LGBTQ people, and anyone else who has been made to feel unwelcome in church. The assembly also had a table that 
provided information about Extraordinary Lutheran Ministries, a professional community for publicly identified LGBTQ 
rostered leaders, candidates, and seminarians. 
 
The assembly celebrated the 110

th
 birthday of Saint Francis Lutheran Church among others, a congregation made up of 

mostly LGBTQ members in San Francisco. Christ the Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in San Jose will be celebrating 
its 30

th
 anniversary as an RIC church and everyone is invited to attend (August 19-20). 

 
Pastor Teresita Valeriano of University Lutheran Church, Berkeley, was elected Member At Large. When asked why she 
wanted to serve she said, ñI humbly offer my service and commitment to take risks, discern with a heart for justice, rec-
onciliation and integrity for all and the creation; and with mindfulness of the voiceless. Those not heard and those who 
are at risk in our society -- people of color, women, LGBTQ, immigrant.ò Congratulations to this Pastor whose message 
is about hope for the future, our world going in new directions. 
 
Other than this, there was very little visibility and participation of LGBTQ Lutherans at the assembly. I would ask why. It 
did not seem like a ñchurch together.ò I think the LGBTQ Lutherans need their own reception and meet and greet every 
year to network and socialize, as well as to include Lutherans interested in their mission. 

 

 

 

Reformation 500 Underwear and Sock drive   
 

We're joining with other Lutheran churches in our area to collect socks and underwear as a service project to commemo-
rate the 500th year of the start of the Reformation. 
 
Our goal is to collect 500 pairs of menôs new underwear and 500 pairs of menôs new white socks gathered collectively 
from the churches from now through Reformation Sunday, October 29.  Drop off your socks and undies in the Welcoming 
Space.   
 
We'll report the totals from Good Shepherd to Lord of Mercy who is coordinating the drive.  They will count everything 
and take the items to the Good Shepherd's Clothes Closet for free distribution to those in need.  THANK YOU! 
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Volunteers are needed to help keep our church property looking 
nice.  The tasks needed are not difficult, and will change with the 
season, but a few person-hours each month can make a real differ-
ence.  Spring calls for weed abatement, summer mainly needs trash 
control, and fall is for leaf clean up.  Maribeth Doerr has organized 
the ñground crewsò in the past, but she is at church all week, and itôs 
not fair to ask her to then give her own time to do yard work as well.  
Sheila Freed and Grace Schoenfeld will be leading monthly work 
sessions.  Weôre hoping that new people will join our regulars from 
years past.  Itôs not necessary that everyone attend every session, 
but ñmany hands make light work.ò  Itôs also a great way to get to 
know people.   
 
Dates and tentative times are listed here, so put as many as possi-
ble on your calendar.  We hope to build an email list so we can con-
firm start times and other details for each session.  There will be a 
signup sheet in the Welcoming Space. 
 

June 24          8:30am 
July 29            8:30am 
August 26      8:30am 
September 23   9:00am 
October 28         9:30am 
November 18   10:00am 

 
 
 
 
 
This group, the first formed in Nevada at Lutheran Church of the 
Good Shepherd, seeks to accompany refugees and asylum 
seekers, mainly from El Salvador, Guatemala and Hondu-
ras.  These are mainly minor children, fleeing violence in their 
countries, including gangs, threats, and physical or sexual as-
saults. 
 
Most of our membership includes people who know immigrants, 
are related to them, or just have a heart that seeks justice for the 
poor or outcast, as did our Lord Jesus.  I personally got involved 
because I previously lived in a neighborhood of hardworking His-
panics, some undocumented, who just wanted a peaceful life. 
 
In May, we helped a 19 year old woman, who had been sexually 
abused, to get a visa in exchange for testimony against the as-
sailant.  The Sierra Pacific Synod of ELCA is supportive of our 
initiative to be of service to these asylum seekers, as our world 
becomes more dangerous. 
 
Our country, a longstanding experiment in democracy and jus-
tice, is only as strong as the citizens who stand in defense of 
it.  I will always be one of them. 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ-ÁÇÅÄ 'ÉÒÌÓ 
$ÒÅÓÓÅÓ .ÅÅÄÅÄ 

4ÈÅ 'ÏÏÄ 3ÈÅÐÈÅÒÄ #ÌÏÔÈÅÓ #ÌÏÓÅÔ 
ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÓ ÆÒÅÅ ÃÌÏÔÈÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÁÎÙÏÎÅ 
ÉÎ ÎÅÅÄƚ 7Å ÁÒÅ ÓÔÁÒÔÉÎÇ Á ÐÒÏƜ
ÊÅÃÔ ÆÏÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ-ÁÇÅÄ ÇÉÒÌÓƚ 7Å 
ÎÅÅÄ ÄÒÅÓÓÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÇÒÁÄÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ-
ÁÇÅÄ ÇÉÒÌÓ ƽÓÉÚÅÓ ʪ-ʦʫƾ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ 
ÃÁÎ ×ÅÁÒ ÆÏÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈƗ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÏÎƜ
ÃÅÒÔÓƗ ÐÁÒÔÉÅÓ ÏÒ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ 
ÏÃÃÁÓÉÏÎÓƚ 4ÈÅÓÅ ËÉÎÄ ÏÆ ÄÒÅÓÓÅÓ 
ÁÒÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÏÆÔÅÎ ÏÕÔÓÉÄÅ ÔÈÅ ÂÕÄÇÅÔ 
ÏÆ Á ÓÉÎÇÌÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔ ÏÒ Á ÆÁÍÉÌÙ 
×ÉÔÈ ÌÉÍÉÔÅÄ ÉÎÃÏÍÅƚ 7ÏÍÅÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÃÈÕÒÃÈƙ ÄÏ ÙÏÕ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÔÈÁÔ ÏÎÅ 
ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÄÒÅÓÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÁÄÅ ÙÏÕ ÆÅÅÌ 
ÌÉËÅ 3ÕÐÅÒ 'ÉÒÌơ )Æ ÙÏÕ ÄÏ ÁÎÄ 
ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÄÏÎÁÔÅ Á ÎÅ× ÏÒ ÕÓÁÂÌÅ 
ÇÉÒÌÓ ÄÒÅÓÓƗ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÉÔ ÉÎ 
ÔÈÅ ÂÉÎ ÉÎ 3ÈÅÐÈÅÒÄ (ÁÌÌ ÏÒ ÃÁÌÌ 
*ÁÎÅ !ÄÄÉÎÇÔÏÎ ʭʩʨ-ʦʬʦʦ ÆÏÒ 
ÐÉÃËÕÐƚ 4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕƞ 
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2017 Hiking Schedule 
 
June 17ðTruckee River Dam 
July 8ðThomas Creek Trail 
July 22ðDeer Lake 

August 5ðTahoe Rim Trail 
August 19ðIncline Flume Trail 
September 9ðJamison Lake 
September 30ðPeter Grubb Hut 
October 14ðMarlette Lake 
October 20-22ðBodega Bay in  
Sonoma County, California 

 
For more information, contact 

Lisa Mays at 
NVfirechick@me.com or  

775-745-0840 

Did you know Pr. Erik  
plays the trumpet? 

Letôs go to the Aces Game together!  August 18 

 
 

Aces Game Tickets must be reserved by  
Sunday, July 23rd. 

 
 

Hey batter, batter!  Our annual church outing to 
the Aces ballpark is Friday, August 18

th
 at 7:05 

pm. They are facing off against the Sacramento 
River Cats! Tickets are $12.00 each.  If you 
would like to attend, place your ticket order 
forms and checks (made payable to Good Shep-
herd, memo line ñAces Gameò) in the specially 
marked collection box on the Welcoming Space 
table by Sunday, July 23

rd
. 

Celebration Ringers 
High School Students from  

First Lutheran Church in Colorado Springs  
coming to Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

Friday, June 9, at 7:30pm 
 
The Celebration Ringers is one of six handbell choirs at First Lutheran Church in Colorado Springs.  The ringers are in 
grades 9-12.  Many have been involved in the handbell program since third grade.  At First Lutheran they play for wor-
ship services throughout the year and concerts in the community, particularly during the Christmas season.  The annual 
handbell tour has taken them throughout the mid-west, Texas and California.  This year they are traveling west with con-
certs in Wyoming, Nevada, California and Arizona.  This will be their third trip to the west coast area.  Celebration Ring-
ers rings with 5 plus octaves of Schulmerich handbells and 6 octaves of Malmark Chimes.  
 
Their program consists of a wide variety of music including two arrangements on the hymns Crown Him with Many 
Crowns and Didnôt My Lord Deliver Daniel? by former ringer, Matthew Compton.  Matthew is now director of a communi-
ty group, Bells of the Cascades in Portland, Oregon.  Joan Kuehn directs the Celebration Ringers, as well as the choir 
and other handbell choirs at First Lutheran where she has served since 1988.  She also rings in a community handbell 
choir, Pikes Peak Ringers directed by Kevin McChesney, well-known handbell composer, arranger and clinician.  

The Hikers at Golden Eagle 

mailto:NVfirechick@me.com


2nd Mile GivingðSunday, June 18 
Benefits Lutheran Office  
of Public Policy (CA) 

 

Every month on the third Sunday, we take a special  
offering called the ñ2nd Mile Offeringò which is over and 
above the regular offerings received.  Each month we 
focus on a different ministry in our Synod.  

 

The June 18  offering will be distributed as follows:  

¶  1/3 to Lutheran Office of Public Policy (CA) 

¶  1/3 to serve poor people locally (Project Lazarus)   

¶  1/3  to serve poor people worldwide (ELCA Hunger     

     Appeal)   

 

 

 

June 25, 1pm, at Holy Cross 

 

Shared Harvest is a joint ministry of several local Lutheran 
churches who bring food once a month to working-poor fami-
lies.  They deliver up to 82 bags of groceries each month.  Bag 
assembly is at 1pm, June 25, at Holy Cross Lutheran Church 
 
Our shopping list for June: 

¶ Cold cereal (We need 27 boxes.) 

¶ Canned fruit (We need 41 cans.) 

¶ Chicken noodle soup (We need 41 cans.) 

¶ Tuna (We need 41 cans.) 

¶ Shampoo (We need as many as possible.) 
 

Call or text Jane Knipmeyer at 762-0940  
if you can assist. 

APRIL Financial Report 
 

 
General  Operating Fund   

 

APR. Income:   $    43,143.34 

APR. Expense:                    $    44,595.91 

APR. Income/Expense $    (-1,449.57) 

Year-to-date Income:   $  172,195.36 

Year-to-date Expenses:  $  179,305.84 

Income/Expense Year-to-Date:         $    (-7,110.48) 

DEC. 31, 2016  Gen. Checking Bal.   $    33,391.73 

APR. 28, 2017 Gen. Checking Bal.    $    27,376.21 

 

Other Accounts:    

Project Lazarus   $     1,531.19 

Youth Fund $     2,950.68 

Columbarium Fund   $   16,606.03 

Memorial Fund $     4,266.16 

Building Funds (all)   $ 110,161.78 

Mortgage balance   $ 689,985.55 

 
Questions or Concerns?  Contact:  
Deanna Gaunt, Director of Finance  
 deanna2@goodshepherdreno.org 
Marijo Rosevear, Financial Secretary 
 financial@goodshepherdreno.org 
Lou Mendes, Governing Board Treasurer    
 lounkaren@aol.com 

May Worship Attendance 
  

              7:30     9am   11am Total 

5/7  21   83  111  215     

5/14  21   95  123  239 

5/21  24 105  109  238 

5/28  28   67  127  229 

Ave. Weekly Worship Attendance:  229 

Thrivent Action Teams 
 
Do you receive the Thrivent magazine each month?  If you 
do, then you are eligible to request funds of $250 for pro-
jects to lead a fundraiser, service activity or educational 
event.   
 
Think about an unmet need in our community or congrega-
tion and how you could help. Apply to lead your volunteer 
team in a one-time fundraiser, service activity or educational 
event that can be completed within 90 days. Once your pro-
ject is approved, you'll receive a Thrivent Action Kit, which 
includes: 

¶ Promotional banner. 

¶ Invitations and thank-you cards. 

¶ Thrivent Action Team T-shirts. 

¶ A $250 Community Impact Card you can use as seed 
money to get your project off the ground and make a 
bigger impact. 

A member of our Quilters group used it to buy batting for 
their project for sending quilts to countries assisted by Lu-
theran World Relief. 
 

Iƻǿ ƻƊŜƴ ŀƳ L ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜΚ 
All Thrivent members are eligible to lead a Thrivent Action 
Team. However, the number of teams each member can 
lead per year depends on his or her membership type. Ben-
efit members are eligible to lead two Thrivent Action Teams 
per calendar year, and associate members are eligible to 
lead one per calendar year (maximum of three). 

 
Itôs easy!  If you have questions, see Deanna or call your 
local Thrivent Financial Representative, Soren Lancaster. 

mailto:deanna2@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:financial@goodshepherdreno.org
mailto:loukaren@aol.com
mailto:loukaren@aol.com
https://www.thrivent.com/about-us/membership-and-benefits/#benefit
https://www.thrivent.com/about-us/membership-and-benefits/#benefit
https://www.thrivent.com/about-us/membership-and-benefits/#associate

